Laow Tncome Enengy Adviserny Board
August 16, 2011

Kevin M. DelGobbo, Chairman
Public Utilities Regulatory Authority

Ten Franklin Square
New Britain, CT 06051

Dear Mr. DelGobbo:

Last month, | was designated by the Secretary of the Office of Policy and Management {OPM),
Ben Barnes, to replace Ray Wilson as Chairperson of the Low-Income Energy Advisory Board {LIEAB). As
you may know, Mr. Wilson is now working for the newly formed State Department of Energy and
Environmental Protection {DEEP) which was created by Public Act 11-80, An Act Concerning the
Establishment of the Department of Energy and Environmental Protection and Planning for
Connecticut’s Energy Future. This public act also makes one minor change to the composition of LIEAB.

The Low-income Energy Advisory Board was established in 2005 to: (a) advise OPM and the
Department of Social Services in the planning, development, implementation and coordination of
energy-assistance-related programs and policies and low-income weatherization assistance programs
and policies; (b) advise the Department of Public Utility Control (now DEEP) regarding the impact of
utility rates and policies; and (c} make recommendations to the General Assembly to ensure affordable
- access to residential energy services to low-income state residents.

Public Act 11-80 did not change the requirement that you or your designee serve on the board.
Currently, Emy Skene serves on the board as your designee. Please contact Pamela Trotman by email at
pamela.trotman@ct.gov to confirm that Ms. Skene will continue to serve as your designee or if you
would like to serve or appoint a new designee.

| look forward to working with you or your designee on this important endeavor to address
energy issues affecting Connecticut’'s most vulnerable citizens.

Sincerely,
Anne Foley 41,6}
Under Secretary

Office of Policy and Management

C: Emy Skene



Lowr Tncome Enengy Uduisony Beard
August 16, 2011

Roderick L. Bremby, Commissioner
Department of Social Services

25 Sigourney Street

Hartford, CT 06106

Dear Commissioner Bremby:

Last month, | was designated by the Secretary of the Office of Policy and Management (OPM),
Ben Barnes, to replace Ray Wilson as Chairperson of the Low-income Energy Advisory Board (LIEAB). As
you may know, Mr. Wilson is now working for the newly formed State Department of Energy and
Environmental Protection {DEEP) which was created by Public Act 11-80, An Act Concerning the
Establishment of the Department of Energy and Environmental Protection and Planning for
Connecticut’s Energy Future. This public act also makes one minor change to the composition of LIEAB.

The Low-Income Energy Advisory Board was established in 2005 to: (a) advise OPM and the
Department of Social Services in the planning, development, implementation and coordination of
energy-assistance-related programs and policies and low-income weatherization assistance programs
and policies; (b) advise the Department of Public Utility Control (now DEEP) regarding the impact of
utility rates and policies; and {c) make recommendations to the General Assembly to ensure affordable
* access to residential energy services to low-income state residents.

Public Act 11-80 did not change the requirement that you or your designee serve on the board.
Currently, Claudette Beaulieu serves on the board as your designee. Please contact Pamela Trotman by
email at pamela.trotman@ct.gov to confirm that Ms. Beaulieu will continue to serve as your designee or
if you would like to serve or appoint a new designee.,

i look forward to working with you or your designee on this important endeavor to address
energy issues affecting Connecticut’s most vulnerable citizens.

Sincerely,

Anne Foley
Under Secretary
Office of Policy and Management

C: Claudette Beaulieu



Lowr Tncome Enengy Udvisory Beard
August 16, 2011

James P. Torgerson
President & CEQ
United lluminating
157 Church Street
New Haven, CT 06506

Dear Mr. Torgerson:

Last month, | was designated by the Secretary of the Office of Policy and Management (OPM),
Ben Barnes, to replace Ray Wilson as Chairperson of the Low-Income Energy Advisory Board {LIEAB). As
you may know, Mr. Wilson is now working for the newly formed State Depértment of Energy and
Environmental Protection (DEEP) which was created by Public Act 11-80, An Act Concerning the
Establishment of the Department of Energy and Environmental Protection and Planning for
Connecticut’s Energy Future. This public act also makes one minor change to the composition of LIEAB.

The Low-Income Energy Advisory Board was established in 2005 to: (a) advise OPM and the
Department of Social Services in the planning, development, implementation and coordination of
energy-assistance-related programs and policies and low-income weatherization assistance programs
and policies; {b) advise the Department of Public Utility Control (now DEEP) regarding the impact of
utility rates and policies; and (¢} make recommendations to the General Assembly to ensure affordable
access to residential energy services to low-income state residents,

Public Act 11-80 did not change the requirement that you or your designee serve on the board.
Currently, Laura-Gonzales serves on the board as your designee. Please contact Pamela Trotman by
email at pamela.trotman@ct.gov to confirm that Ms. Gonzales will continue to serve as your designee
or if you would like to serve or appoint a new designee.

| fook forward to working with you or your designee on this important endeavor to address
energy issues affecting Connecticut’s most vulnerable citizens.

Sincerely,

O}’ A

Anne Foley
Under Secretary
Office of Policy Management
C: Laura Gonzales



Charles W, Shivery
President/CEQ
Northeast Utilities

P.O. Box 270

Hartford, CT 06141-0270

August 16,2011

Dear Mr. Shivery:

Last month, | was designated by the Secretary of the Office of Policy and Management (OPM),
Ben Barnes, to replace Ray Wilson as Chairperson of the Low-Income Energy Advisory Board (LIEAB}. As
you may know, Mr. Wilson is now working for the newly formed State Department of Energy and
Environmental Protection {DEEP) which was created by Public Act 11-80, An Act Concerning the
Establishment of the Department of Energy and Environmental Protection and Planning for
Connecticut’s Energy Future. This public act also makes one minor change to the composition of LIEAB.

The Low-Income Energy Advisory Board was established in 2005 to: (a) advise OPM and the
Department of Social Services in the planning, development, implementation and coordination of
energy-assistance-related programs and policies and low-income weatherization assistance programs
and policies; (b) advise the Department of Public Utility Control (now DEEP) regarding the impact of
utility rates and policies; and {c) make recommendations to the General Assembly to ensure affordable
access to residential energy services to low-income state residents.

Public Act 11-80 did not change the requirement that you or your designee serve on the board.
Currently, Lindsay Parke representing CL&P and Eddie Swift representing Yankee Gas serve on the board
as your designees. Please contact Pamela Trotman by email at pamela.trotman@ct.gov to confirm that
Ms. Parke and Mr. Swift will continue to serve as your designees or if you would like to serve or appoint
new designees.

| look forward to working with you or your designee on this important endeavor to address
energy issues affecting Connecticut’s most vulnerable citizens.

Sincerely,

Anne Foley

Under Secretary

Office of Policy and Management

C: Lindsay Parke '
Eddie Swift



% Low Income Enengy Advisery Board

Robert Allessio, President & CEQ
Southern Connecticut Gas
Connecticut Natural Gas

77 Hartland Street, 4th Floor
East Hartford, CT 06108

August 16, 2011

Dear Mr. Allessio:

Last month, | was designated by the Secretary of the Office of Policy and Management (OPM),
Ben Barnes, to replace Ray Wilson as Chairperson of the Low-Income Energy Advisory Board (LIEAB). As
you may know, Mr. Wilson is now working for the newly formed State Department of Energy and
" Environmental Protection {DEEP} which was created by Public Act 11-80, An Act Concerning the
Establishment of the Department of Energy and Environmental Protection and Planning for
Connecticut’s Energy Future. This public act also makes one minor change to the composition of LIEAB.

The Low-Income Energy Advisory Board was established in 2005 to: (a} advise OPM and the
Department of Social Services in the planning, development, implementation and coordination of
energy-assistance-related programs and policies and low-income weatherization assistance programs
and policies; (b) advise the Department of Public Utility Control (now DEEP) regarding the impact of
utility rates and policies; and (c) make recommendations to the General Assembly to ensure affordable
access to residential energy services to low-income state residents.

Public Act 11-80 did not change the requirement that you or your designee serve on the board.
Currently, John Dobos representing Southern Connecticut Gas Company and James McNally
representing Connecticut Natural Gas Company serve on the board as your designees. Please contact
Pamela Trotman by email at pamela.trotman@ct.gov to confirm that Mr. Dobos and Mr. McNally will
continue to serve as your designees or if you would like to serve or appoint new designees.

t look forward to working with you or your designee on this :mporta nt endeavor to address
energy issues affecting Connecticut’s most vulnerable citizens.

Sincerely,

|

Anne Foley
Under Secretary
Office of Policy and Management

C: lohn Dobos
James McNally



% Low Tnceme Enengy Adviseny Beard

Mary J. Healey

August 16, 2011

Consumer Counsel
Ten Franklin Square
New Britain, CT 06051-2605

Dear Ms. Healey:

Last month, | was designated by the Secretary of the Office of Policy and Management (OPM),
Ben Barnes, to replace Ray Wilson as Chairperson of the Low-Income Energy Advisory Board (LIEAB). As
you may know, Mr. Wilson is now working for the neWIy formed State Department of Energy and
Environmental Protection {DEEP) which was created by Public Act 11-80, An Act Concerning the
Establishment of the Department of Energy and Environmental Protection and Planning for
Connecticut’s Energy Future. This public act also makes one minor change to the cbm‘position of LIEAB.

The Low-Income Energy Advisory Board was established in 2005 to: (a) advise OPM and the
Department of Social Services in the planning, development, implementation and coordination of
energy-assistance-related programs and policies and low-income weatherization assistance programs
and policies; {b) advise the Department of Public Utility Control {(now DEEP) regarding the impact of
utility rates and policies; and {c) make recommendations to the General Assembly to ensure affordable
access to residential energy services to low-income state residents.

Public Act 11-80 did not change the requirement that you or your designee serve on the board.
Currently, Taren O’Connor serves on the board as your designee. Please contact Pamela Trotman by
email at pamela.trotman@ct.gov to confirm that Ms. O’Connor will continue to serve as your designee
or if you would like 1o serve or appoint a new designee.

1 look forward to working with you or your designee on this important endeavor to address
energy issues affecting Connecticut’s most vulnerable citizens.

Sincerely,
Anne Foley
Under Secretary

Office of Policy and Management

C: Taren O’Connor



% Low Incame Energy Advisery Boond

John Bilda

Norwich Public Utility

16 South Golden Street
" Norwich, CT 06360

August 16, 2011

Dear Mr. Bilda:

Last month, | was designated by the Secretary of the Office of Policy and Management (OPM),
Ben Barnes, to replace Ray Wilson as Chairperson of the Low-Income Energy Advisory Board (LIEAB). As
you may know, Mr. Wilson is now working for the newly formed State Department of Energy and
Environmental Protection (DEEP) which was created by Public Act 11-80, An Act Concerning the
Establishment of the Department of Energy and Environmental Protection and Planning for
Connecticut’s Energy Future. This public act also makes one minor change to the composition of LIEAB.

The Low-Income Energy Advisory Board was established in 2005 to: {a) advise OPM and the
Department of Social Services in the planning, development, implementation and coordination of
energy-assistance-related programs and policies and low-income weatherization assistance programs
and policies; (b) advise the Department of Public Utility Control (now DEEP) regarding the impact of
utility rates and policies; and {¢) make recommendations to the General Assembly to ensure affordable
access to residential energy services to low-income state residents.

Public Act 11-80 did not change the requirement that you or your designee serve on the board.
Currently, Kerri Kemp serves on the board as your designee. Please contact Pamela Trotman by email at
pamela.trotman@ct.gov to confirm that Ms. Kemp will continue to serve as your designee or if you
would like to serve or appoint a new designee,

| look forward to working with you or your designee on this important endeavor to address
energy issues affecting Connecticut’s most vulnerable citizens.

SiUereEy,

Anne Foley

Under Secretary

Office of Policy and Management
C: Kerri Kemp '



% Low Tncome Enengy (dvisouy Beowed

Eugene Guilford

August 16, 2011

Connecticut Petroleum Dealers Association
10 Alcap Drive
Cromwell, CT 06416-1002

Dear Mr. Guilford:

Last month, | was designated by the Secretary of the Office of Policy and Management {OPM),
Ben Barnes, to replace Ray Wilson as Chairperson of the Low-Income Energy Advisory Board (LIEAB). As
“you may know, Mr. Wilson is now working for the newly formed State Department of Energy-and
Environmental Protection (DEEP) which was created by Public Act 11-80, An Act Concerning the
Establishment of the Department of Energy and Environmental Protection and Planning for
Connecticut’s Energy Future. This public act also makes one minor change to the composition of LIEAB.

The Low-Income Energy Advisory Board was established in 2005 to: (a) advise OPM and the
Department of Social Services in the planning, development, implementation and coordination of
energy-assistance-related programs and policies and low-income weatherization assistance programs
and policies; (b) advise the Department of Public Utility Control (now DEEP} regarding the impact of
utility rates and policies; and (c) make recommendations to the General Assembly to ensure affordable
access to residential energy services to low-income state residents.

Public Act 11-80 did not change the requirement that you or your designee serve on the board.
Currently, no one attends the LIEAB meetings on behalf of the Connecticut Petroleum Dealers
Association. Please contact Pamela Trotman by email at pamela.trotman@ct.gov to let her know who
will serve as your designee or if you would like to serve.

| look forward to working with you or your designee on this important endeavor to address
energy issues affecting Connecticut’s most vulnerable citizens.

Sincerely,
Anne Foley

Under Secretary
Office of Policy and Management



Lowr Tncome Enengy Udvisery Board
August 16, 2011

Julie Evans Starr, Executive Director
Commission on Aging

State Capitol

210 Capitol Avenue

Hartford CT 06106

Dear Ms. Evans Starr:

Last month, | was designated by the Secretary of the Office of Policy and Management {oPM),
Ben Barnes, to replace Ray Wilson as Chairperson of the Low-income Energy Advisory Board (LIEAB). As
you may know, Mr. Wilson is now working for the newly formed State Department of Energy and
Environmental Protection {DEEP) which was created by Public Act 11-80, An Act Concerning the
Establishment of the Department of Energy and Environmental Protection and Planning for
Connecticut’s Energy Future. This public act also makes one minor change to the composition of LIEAB.

The Low-Income Energy Advisory Board was established in 2005 to: {a) advise OPM and the
Department of Social Services in the planning, development, implementation and coordination of
energy-assistance-related programs and policies and low-income weatherization assistance programs
and policies; {b) advise the Department of Public Utility Control (now DEEP) regarding the impact of
utility rates and policies; and {¢) make recommendations to the General Assembly to ensure affordable
access to residential energy services to low-income state residents.

Public Act 11-80 did not change the requirement that the Executive Director of the Commission
on Aging serve on the board. Currently, Deb Polun serves on the board as your designee. Please
contact Pamela Trotman by email at pamela.trotman@ct.gov to confirm that you will serve on the
board. You are welcome to send Ms. Polun, or another representative to meetings on your behalf,
although that individual cannot be considered a board member since the statutory provision does not
allow for a designee. The board may seek statutory changes in the 2012 legislative session to permit all
members, including you, to designate another individual to the board. Please let Pamela know if you
would object to this change, '

{ look forward to working with you or your designee on this important endeavor to address
energy issues affecting Connecticut’s most vulnerable citizens. -

Sincerely,

|

Anne Foley
- Under Secretary
Office of Policy and Management

C: Deb Polun



August 16, 2011

Patrice Wrice, Executive Director
Operation Fuel

One Regency Drive, Suite 200
Bloomfield, CT 06002

Dear Ms. Wrice:

Last month, | was designated by the Secretary of the Office of Policy and Management (OPM),
Ben Barnes, to replace Ray Wilson as Chairperson of the Low-Income Energy Advisory Board (LIEAB). As
you may know, Mr. Wilson is now working for the newly formed State Department of Energy and
Environmental Protection {DEEP} which was created by Public Act 11-80, An Act Concerning the
Establishment of the Department of Energy and Environmental Protection and Planning for
Connecticut’s Energy Future. This public act also makes one minor change to the composition of LIEAB.

The Low-Income Energy Advisory Board was established in 2005 to: (a) advise OPM and the
Department of Social Services in the planning, development, implementation and coordination of
energy-assistance-related programs and policies and low-income weatherization assistance programs
and policies; (b} advise the Department of Public Utility Control (now DEEP) regarding the impact of
utility rates and policies; and (c) make recommendations to the General Assembly to ensure affordable
access to residential energy services to low-income state residents.

public Act 11-80 did not change the requirement that the Executive Director of Operation Fuel
serve on the board. If you are unable to attend a meeting, you are welcome to send a representative on
your behalf, although that individual cannot be considered a board member since the statutory .
provision does not allow for a designee. The board may seek statutory changes in the 2012 legislative
session to permit all members, including you, to designate another individual to the board. Please let
Pamela know if you would object to this change. ‘

1 look forward to working with you or your designee on this important endeavor to address
energy issues affecting Connecticut’s most vulnerable citizens.

Sincerely,

(e

Anne Foley
Under Secretary
- Office of Policy and Management



Low Fnceme Enengy Udvisory Board
August 16, 2011

Richard Porth, Executive Director

United Way of Connecticut 2-1-1 info-line
13 Silas Deane Highway

Rocky Hili, Connecticut 06067-1350

Dear Mr. Porth:

Last month, 1 was designated by the Secretary of the Office of Policy and Management (OPM),
Ben Barnes, to replace Ray Wilson as Chairperson of the Low-Income Energy Advisory Board (LIEAB). As
you may know, Mr. Wilson is now working for the newly formed State Department of Energy and
Environmental Protection {DEEP) which was created by Public Act 11-80, An Act Concerning the
Establishment of the Department of Energy and Environmental Protection and Planning for
Connecticut’s Energy Future. This public act also makes one minor change to the composition of LIEAB.

The Low-Income Energy Advisory Board was established in 2005 to: {a) advise OPM and the
Department of Social Services in the planning, development, implementation and coordination of
energy-assistance-related programs and policies and low-income weatherization assistance programs
and policies; (b) advise the Department of Public Utility Control {(now DEEP) regarding the impact of
utility rates and policies; and {c) make recommendations to the General Assembly to ensure affordable
access to residential energy services to low-income state residents.

Public Act 11-80 did not change the requirement that the Executive Director of Info-Line serve
on the board. Currently, Kate Quigley serves on the board as your designee. Please contact Pamela
Trotman by email at pamela.trotman@ct.gov to confirm that you will serve on the board. You are
welcome to send Ms. Quigley, or another representative, to meetings on your behalf, although that
individual cannot be considered a board member since the statutory provision does not allow for a
designee. The board may seek statutory changes in the 2012 legislative session to permit all members,
including you, to designate another individual to the board. Please let Pamela know if you would object
to this change. -

I look forward to working with you or your designee on this important endeavor to address
energy issues affecting Connecticut’s most vulnerable citizens.

Sincerely,

s

Anne Foley
Under Secretary
- Office of Policy and Management

C: Kate Quigley



% Low Tneome Enengy Uduvisony Beard

Kristen Formanek, Director ‘
Connecticut Local Administrators of Social Services
Town Of Windsor Locks Dept of Social Services

50 Church St

Windsor Locks, CT 06096

August 16, 2011

Dear Mr. Formanek:

Last month, | was designated by the Secretary of the Office of Policy and Management (OPM),
Ben Barnes, to replace Ray Wilson as Chairperson of the Low-income Energy Advisory Board (LIEAB). As
you may know, Mr. Wilson is now working for the newly formed State Department of Energy and
Environmental Protection (DEEP) which was created by Public Act 11-80, An Act Concerning the
Establishment of the Department of Energy and Environmental Protection and Planning for
Connecticut’s Energy Future. This public act also makes one minor change to the composition of LIEAB.

The Low-Income Energy Advisory Board was established in 2005 to: (a) advise OPM and the
Department of Social Services in the planning, development, implementation and coordination of
energy-assistance-related programs and policies and low-income weatherization assistance programs
and policies; (b) advise the Department of Public Utility Control {(now DEEP) regarding the impact of
utility rates and policies; and (c} make recommendations to the General Assembly to ensure affordable
access to residerntial energy services to low-income state residents.

Public Act 11-80 did not change the requirement that the Director of the Connecticut Local

~ Administrators of Sacial Services serve on the board. Currently, Joy Hollister serves on the board as your
designee. Please contact Pamela Trotman by email at pamela.trotman@ct.gov to confirm that you will
serve on the board. You are welcome to send Ms. Hollister, or another representative, to meetings on
your behalf, although that individual cannot be considered a board member since the statutory
provision does not allow for a designee. The board may seek statutory changes in the 2012 legislative
session to permit all members, including you, to designate another individual to the board. Please let .
Pamela know if you would object to this change.

I look forward to working with you or your designee on this important endeavor to address
energy issues affecting Connecticut’s most vulnerable citizens.

Sincerely,

nne Foley
-Under Secretary
Office of Policy and Management

C: Joy Hollister



% Low Jncome Enengy Udvisery Beard

Jane McNichol, Executive Director
Legal Assistance Resource Center & CABHN -
Capitol Avenue, Suite 301

- Hartford, CT 06106-1764

August 16, 2011

Dear Ms. McNichol:

Last month, | was designated by the Secretary of the Office of Policy and Management (OPM),
Ben Barnes, to replace Ray Wilson as Chairperson of the Low-Income Energy Advisory Board (LIEAB). As
you may know, Mr. Wilson is now working for the newly formed State Department of Energy and
Environmental Protection {(DEEP) which was created by Public Act 11-80, An Act Concerning the
Establishment of the Department of Energy and Environmental Protection and Planning for
Conhecticut’s Energy Future. This public act also makes one minor change to the composition of LIEAB.

The Low-Income Energy Advisory Board was established in 2005 to: (a) advise OPM and the
Department of Social Services in the planning, development, implementation and coordination of
energy-assistance-related programs and policies and low-income weatherization assistance programs
and policies; (b} advise the Department of Public Utility Control (now DEEP) regarding the impact of
utility rates and policies; and (c) make recommendations to the General Assembly to ensure affordable
access to residential energy services to low-income state residents.

Public Act 11-80 did not change the requirement that the Executive Director of Legal Assistance
. Resource Center of Connecticut serve on the board. Currently, Shirley Bergert serves on the board as
your designee. Please contact Pamela Trotman by email at pamela.trotman@ct.gov to confirm that you
will serve on the board. You are welcome to send Ms. Bergert, or another representative, to meetings
on your behalf, although that individual cannot be considered a board member since the statutory
provision does not allow for a designee. The board may seek statutory changes in the 2012 legislative
session to permit all members, including you, to designate another individual to the board. Please let -
Pamela know if you would object to this change.

| look forward to working with you or your designee on this important endeavor to address
energy issues affecting Connecticut’s most vulnerable citizens.
Sincerely,
Anne Foley
" Under Secretary
Office of Policy and Management

C: Shirley Bergert



Low Income Enengy Advisery Board
August 16, 2011

Laura Green, President
Connecticut AARP

21 Oak St # 10

Hartford, CT 06106-8016

Dear Ms. Green:

Last month, 1 was designated by the Secretary of the Office of Policy and Management {OPM),
Ben Barnes, to replace Ray Wilson as Chairperson of the Low-Income Energy Advisory Board (LIEAB). As
you may know, Mr. Wilson is now working for the newly formed State Department of Energy and
Environmental Protection {DEEP) which was created by Public Act 11-80, An Act Concerning the
Establishment of the Department of Energy and Environmental Protection and Planning for
Connecticut’s Energy Future. This public act also makes one minor change to the composition of LIEAB.

~ The Low-income Energy Advisory Board was established in 2005 to: (a) advise OPM and the
‘Department of Social Services in the planning, development, implementation and coordination of
energy-assistance-related programs and policies and low-income weatherization assistance programs
and policies; {b) advise the Department of Public Utility Control (now DEEP) regarding the impact of
utility rates and policies; and (c) make recommendations to the General Assembly to ensure affordable
access to residential energy services to low-income state residents.

Public Act 11-80 did not change the requirement that the President of Connecticut AARP serve
~ on the board. Currently, David Thomas serves on the board as your designee. Please contact Pamela

Trotman by email at pamela.trotman@ct.gov to confirm that you will serve on the board. You are
welcome to send Mr. Thomas, or another representative, to meetings on your behalf, although that
individual cannot be considered a board member since the statutory provision does not aliow for a
designee. The board may seek statutory changes in the 2012 legislative session to permit all members,
including you, to designate another individual to the board. Please let Pamela know if you would object
to this change.

I look forward to working with you or your designee on this important endeavor to address
energy issues affecting Connecticut’s most vulnerable citizens.

Sincerely,
Anne Foley
" Under Secretary

- Office of Policy and Management

C: David Thomas



Low Inceme Enengy Adviserny Board
August 16, 2011

James H. Gatling, Chaérperson

Connecticut Association for Community Action
1 Clinton Street

New Britain, CT 06053-3516

Dear Mr. Gatling:

Last month, | was designated by the Secretary of the Office of Policy and Management (OPM),
Ben Barnes, to replace Ray Wilson as Chairperson of the Low-Income Energy Advisory Board (LIEAB). As
you may know, Mr. Wilson is now working for the newly formed State Department of Energy and
Environmental Protection {DEEP) which was created by Public Act 11-80, An Act Concerning the
Establishment of the Department of Energy and Environmental Protection and Planning for
Connecticut’s Energy Future. This public act also makes one minor change to the compdsition of LIEAB.

The Low-Income Energy Advisory Board was established in 2005 to: (a) advise OPM and the
Department of Social Services in the planning, development, implementation and coordination of
energy-assistance-related programs and policies and low-income weatherization assistance programs
~ and policies; (b} advise the Department of Public Utility Control {now DEEP) regarding the impact of
utility rates and policies; and {c} make recommendations to the General Assembly to ensure affordable
access to residential energy services to low-income state residents.

Public Act 11-80 did not change the requirement that you or your desigriee serve on the board:
Currently, Edith Karsky serves on the board as your designee. Please contact Pamela Trotman by email
at pamela.trotman@ct.gov to confirm that Ms. Karsky will continue to serve as your designee or if you
would like to serve or appoint a new designee,

| look forward to working with you or your designee on this important endeavor to address
energy issues affecting Connecticut’s most vulnerable citizens.

Sincerely,

Anne Foley

Under Secretary
C: Edith Karsky



